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Outlook

RE: Information request

From Ken Mason <kmason@kennebec.gov>
Date Wed 3/26/2025 8:17 AM
To Anahita Sotoohi <asotoohi@aclumaine.org>
Cc Heather Zimmerman <HZimmerman@aclumaine.org>; Bryan Slaney <bsslaney@kennebec.gov>

Anahita,
 
Kennebec does not have any contract with ICE, Boarder Patrol or other Federal Division on housing
detainees. We do not house federal inmates. I believe only Somerset, Cumberland and possibly Two
Bridges correctional facilities house federal inmates. We only house those who have been charged with
crime and require an affidavit in support of the probable cause to hold them for 48 hours.
 
Hope you have a great day.
 
Ken Mason, Sheriff
Kennebec County, Maine
 
 
From: Anahita Sotoohi <asotoohi@aclumaine.org>
Sent: Monday, March 24, 2025 4:57 PM
To: Ken Mason <kmason@kennebec.gov>
Cc: Heather Zimmerman <HZimmerman@aclumaine.org>
Subject: Information request
 

***CAUTION***: This email originated from outside of the Kennebec County Email System. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sheriff Mason, 
 
I am writing to request some basic information about how your office and the Kennebec County
Correctional Facility are working with ICE and CBP. Can you please send me the following
information and documents: 

·                     A copy of the current contract or any other document governing the relationship
between the Kennebec County Sheriff's Office, Kennebec County Correctional Facility,
and ICE. 
·                     Is the Kennebec County Correctional Facility currently holding any ICE
detainees? If yes, how many ICE detainees? Please also advise how we can receive
regular information about the number and names of ICE detainees being held in the
Kennebec County Correctional Facility. 
·                     A copy of the contract or any other document governing the relationship between
the Kennebec County Sheriff's Office, Kennebec County Correctional Facility, and CBP. 
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·                     Any policies or procedures related to holding individuals for CBP/ICE, including
any policies or procedures related to ICE detainers. 

 
Please let me know if I should direct this request to someone else at Kennebec County
Correctional Facility. Thank you for your time and assistance. 
 
 
 

Anahita Sotoohi

pronouns: she/her

Staff Attorney

American Civil Liberties Union of Maine

PO Box 7860, Portland, ME 04112

■ 207-613-430 

■ asotoohi@aclumaine.org

www.aclumaine.org
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